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PETTISTREE VILLAGE PLAN 

 
The Parish Plan working group continue to work on the preparation of the 
questionnaire which will be delivered to all households in the parish.  The 
questionnaire follows on from other consultation with residents which took-
place at the Annual Parish Meeting and the Village Hall Treasure Hunt and 
BBQ in July.  People have also had the opportunity to raise issues through the 
Pettistree People.  All of the issues raised will be considered when preparing 
the questionnaire. The group have also contacted the Village Hall Committee, 
the Parochial Church Council and Suffolk Coastal District Council for their 
input. 
 
The Parish Council has now purchased the software which will enable the 
group to compile and analyse the results of the questionnaire.  It is hoped that 
this will be piloted in September, reviewed and then distributed to the whole 
parish in the autumn. 
 
The working group have also been busy writing to local businesses for spon-
sorship of the project.  There has been a positive response to this and any fur-
ther donations would be most welcome.  All sponsors will have their logos/
details published on the final Parish Plan Document. 
 
When completed the Parish Plan will be an important document to help the vil-
lage identify any needs that the village may have.  It will also act as a remit in 
the Parish Council decision making process. 
 

The Greyhound 

There are indications that interest, which looks promising, has been shown  
In “The Greyhound”. Negotiations seem to be well in hand according to a 
number of different sources so watch the pub or our next edition. 
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 Church News 

Building works.  
 
We expect to get the agreement from the diocese to go ahead with the work to expose the original alcove 
in the south wall early in September so the work can finally be completed.   It does seem to have taken a 
long time but it is important to make sure we are doing the right thing to conserve the fabric and maintain 
the church for future generations. We are still monitoring the extensive cracks in the east wall and will 
have to make more decisions about how to proceed if they continue to increase.  

 
 
Aug 14th 2006 Benefice B B Q 
 
 
The Benefice  
The two parishes of Wickham Market and Pettistree are lucky that 
there are already many close ties between the villages, while we have 
been working to strengthen the ties between the two congregations. 
Evensong on the first Sunday of every month is a joint service and 

well supported, and the special services aimed at families with young children have been a great success. 
There are two more planned for this year September 10th and November 19th. The Wickham congregation 
plan to come to Pettistree for a joint communion service on August 27th which has become an annual 
event for us and is always an excellent way of getting to know each other. In July the Ladies group (made 
up of people from both congregations) hosted a Benefice barbe-
cue at The Laurels, which was on one of those hot Sundays, so 
luckily there was a small marquee to give some shade. 
 
 
Another B B Q group at the Laurels 
 
Forthcoming attractions 
 
Harvest festival October 1st unusually we hold this service at 
4.00 pm so that all ages are welcome and it doesn't clash with bedtime and we plan to provide tea and 
cake afterwards. This year on the following Saturday (October 7th) we have a return visit of the local 
singing group 'Illuminati', those of us who had the pleasure of hearing them 2 years ago will remember 
their 'Songs for an Autumn evening' as a highlight of Pettistree's year. Please come if you can as unfortu-
nately there is an unavoidable clash with an Film Archive showing in Pettistree so there should be plenty 
of space for everyone who is interested. Times will be well advertised in Wickham and Pettistree. Re-
membrance Sunday this year falls on November 12th and there will be a traditional service at 9.30am. 
It seems a long way to Christmas but it is worth putting in your diary that the Carol Service will be at 
9.30 am on Christmas Eve and will be followed by mulled wine and mince pies in the church room 
while the service on Christmas Day is Family Holy Communion at 9.30 am. I recommend stocking 
presents only before church and saving the big presents to later in the day! 
 
Maggie Hallett 
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Planning 

Plan No Date Name Application Result 

 22/06/06 Signy 
Pettistree Lodge 
The Street 
Pettistree 

Tree Preservation Order 
No 201,2006 
Town & Country Plan-
ning Act 1990 
Town & Country Plan-
ning (Trees) 
Regulation 1999 

Information only 

CO6/0845/ FUL 12/05/06 Notcutts Nursery 
Loudham Hall Rd 
Pettistree 

Erection of 23,157 mt of 
polytunnels 

Passed 

CO6/097/FUL 9/06/06 Mr Jackson 
Byng Hall 
Byng Hall Rd 
Pettistree 

Retention of Barns & 
Sheds 

 

C06/09/10 FUL 4/07/06 Mr Roger Williams 
Suffolk SportscarsTD 
Court House 
Tostock Place 
Bury St Edmunds 

Location to side & rear 
of industrial unit The 
Street Pettistree 
Change of use of Agri-
cultural land to provide 
parking circulation & 
turning space for adja-
cent business premises 

 

CO6/1353/FUL 2107/06 Keith Skeel 
Loudham Hall 
Loudham 
IP13 0NN 

Junction of Lower Uf-
ford Rd and Loudham 
Lane 
Retention of cast iron 
fence around property 
border 

 

C0 6/1358/FUL 21/07/06 Mr & Mrs Paternos-
ter  
The Bungalow 
Byng Lane 
Pettistree 
IP13 0JD 

Demolition of existing 
kitchen extension & re-
build with new roof 
structure & roof cover-
ing to the whole prop-
erty 

 



Page 4 Pettistree Parish Council September 2006 © 

Treasure Hunt 
July was a beautiful month, the sun shone day after day, and temperatures were a little higher than nor-
mal. The village green looked a picture, even more so when the bunting that Clare had purchased from 
the Campsea Ash auction was erected.  
 
Tony compiled the questions and pictures to challenge the participants of the Treasure Hunt and our 
thanks to him. The committee members busied themselves putting up the gazebos, arranging the tables 
and chairs, using the shady areas for the cake stall and tombola and setting up the barbeque. 
  
Late morning and everyone was ready to enjoy the occasion. Despite 
the heat seven teams collected their question papers and set off around 
the village to solve the clues. The rest of us relaxed, enjoying the sun-
shine. It was great to meet some of the new families who have moved 
into the village recently. 
The treasure hunt teams started returning after about an hour, hot and 
bothered After a long cold drink they handed their answers to Mike for 
marking. Time was ticking by, two hours and no sign of team seven 
(Pauline and Kath) where had they got to? A quick ring on the mobile phone and team seven was lo-
cated and on their way back to the green, having taken a wrong turn or so we were told, but we think 
that a visit to the Three Tuns was more likely. 
The winners of the Treasure Hunt were Mary and Chris Garner and they were presented with the illus-
trated hard back edition of the ‘The Da Vinci Code’. Well done Mary and Chris. 
 
Everyone enjoyed the burgers and hot dogs skilfully barbequed by Jim and Pauline and as the afternoon 
cooled down it was a real pleasure to sit in the shade on the green enjoying a glass of wine and the com-
pany of our friends and neighbours. 
 
Annual General Meeting 
The Annual General Meeting was held on 19 July 06, and changes have been made to the committee. 
Our thanks go to David Caudwell who has held the post of Chairman for the last 6 years, he has decided 
to step down from this post. Thankfully he is still going to be a committee member and will be in charge 
of those Quiz Nights that we all enjoy. Our newly elected Chairman is Mike Manning with Jim Jarvie as 
Vice Chairman.  
The Committee for 06/07 is as follows: 
Chairman  Mike Manning     
Vice Chairman Jim Jarvie 
Treasurer  Eric Dowker 
Secretary  Sheila Manning 
Booking Secretary Pauline Jarvie 
Communications Rita Smith 
We have room for 3 more committee members 
please contact me if you are interested (01728 
747321) 
Sheila Manning 
 
Dates for your diary  Archive Evening  Saturday 7 October 06 
   Suffolk Squit  Saturday 25 November 06 
 

PETTISTREE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT  
COMMITTEE 

Committee Members 
Clare Signy 
Maureen Stollery 
Brian Stollery 
Jenny Ayris  
Kath Hilton 
David Caudwell 
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Congratulations 

Many congratulations to George Smith, youngest son of Dick and Rita Smith of Church Farm, who was 
admitted as a Member of The Royal College of Surgeons, Edinburgh, at a ceremony at the Royal Col-
lege on Friday 16th June 2006.  George is at present working in the orthopaedic department of The Royal 
Infirmary in Edinburgh.  
Dick and Rita’s eldest son, Stephen, has been in Indonesia for the past 10 years, and is setting up a char-
ity whose aim is to care for, support and educate those suffering hardship and distress, particularly or-
phaned and neglected children.  
He is organising the conversion of an old school into an orphanage, and is at present working with the 
people who were affected by the earthquake.  To read more about it, please have a look at his interesting 
web-site: www.gunungan.org 

Susie Hallett has graduated from Oxford Brookes University with a 2:1 in Hotel and Restaurant Man-
agement. She will start work in September on the management trainee scheme of the Malmaison Hotel 
group at the Hotel du Vin in Brighton. Not quite born in the village as Susie was 6 months old when the 
Halletts arrived 23 years ago on September 5th 1983 but definitely bred!!. 

The Caudwells at Rogues Cottage have recently celebrated two successes.  Helen 
has gained a Masters degree in Civil Engineering at the University of Bath after a 
five year course, graduating at a ceremony in Bath Abbey whilst Nicola has 
gained an Honours degree in Psychology at the University of Leicester, graduat-
ing at De Montfort Hall.  Congratulations to both Helen and Nicola on their aca-
demic achievements. 
 

Congratulations and Best Wishes to Chris Ballance who has gained four A grades and is going on to 
study for a Masters degree in Physics at Somerville College Oxford. 

To Helen and Nicola Caudwell 

To George & Stephen Smith 

To Susie Hallett 

To Chris Ballance 

Adelle Hunter has joined the Special Constables. 
 
The reason she wanted to be a Special Constable is was because eventually she wants to join the regular 
police and believes this will give her an insight into the job first hand. She has thoroughly enjoyed, the 
sometimes, very physical training. 

To Adelle Hunter 

Ruth Johnson 

Congratulations also to Ruth Johnson who has graduated from Nottingham University. 
(Sorry we have no details-Ed ) 
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Library Hours 
Wickham Market Library : Resource Centre Chapel Lane 
Wednesday & Friday——–2.00-6.30 pm. 
Saturday          10.00am-1.00 pm 
           2.00pm-4.00pm 
 
Sunday          10.00 am-3.00 pm 

Carpet Bowls 

The new season for Carpet Bowls at Pettistree will start on Thursday 5th October at 7.30 pm. Last win-
ter we played alternately at Pettistree one week and at Ufford the following Thursday, this will be re-
peated from 5th October. 
 
Also the ‘Triangular’ Tournament between Pettistree ,Ufford and Dallinghoo, which was enjoyed by all 
those who took part last season, will be repeated, Pettistree achieved success again against their local 
rivals last spring, two wins out of two. Can they complete the hat-trick this coming winter season? 
Watch out for reports in your ‘Pettistree People’ 
 
As always in these notes I include an invitation to anyone who wishes to come along and have a go—
see you there!! 
 
Mike Sayer Tel no 01394 460 639 

Photo by Dick Smith 

The above photo was taken in the village in the area behind Green Farm. It is of a rhea and a curious 
deer. 
In the EADT of August  it was reported that the bird had been captured but it has been seen since in the 
Back/Java Lane area. It comes from Loudham Hall.  
 
A rhea is a flightless bird of South America and smaller than an ostrich with which it has a common an-
cestor. The male makes the nest and invites several females to lay eggs in it. He alone incubates the eggs 
in the group nest and cares for the striped young for usually  six months or more. The adult weighs 60 to 
80 pounds and stands 5 feet tall.   

Seeing Things! 
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How do you travel around the world in 5 days?  Not a problem for Ufford 
Playscheme!  Every day we visited a different part of the world, Asia to make 
Chinese dragons, plaster of paris footprints, jelly fish and oriental fans Africa 
to make warrior shields, real hot air balloons and animal masks, Europe to 
make wacky windmills, London buses, boats and planes, the Americas to 
make pirate hats, Inca jewellery and tropical fish, 
finally ending up on Friday with a world themed 
carnival, a BBQ and a visit from Mr Ogogo who 

delighted us all with his story telling, drumming workshop and African mask 
making.  
 
 
On each of the days, apart from making crafts from that part of the world we 
also experienced making various foods including experimenting with smoothies, mouth watering pan-
cakes, scrumptious rice crispie cakes and delicious pizzas.  Our round the world experience also in-
cluded a giant interactive map where everyone could mark their fa-
vourite place in the world, either where they have been or where they 
would like to go.  
  
 
On top of this we had some new and exciting workshops visit – archery, 
which proved a challenging but excellent experience for the kids, and I 
have to say that I was very im- pressed with the number of arrows hit-
ting the targets (including a good number of those in the bullseye!). We also had Stuff and Nonsense 
making some excellent teepees, dream catchers and other wonderful crafts; the Makers, once again cre-
ating some stunning willow dolphins and flowers plus very jazzy top hats; and morris dancing, as well 
as a sports workshop for those feeling more energetic which included tennis, football, basketball, cricket 

plus loads more. 
 
 
 
 
With 50 children a day we all had a brilliant time and are now planning 
the 2007 Playscheme which looks just as exciting with a theme of 
‘HOLLYWOOD’ – can you just imagine what we could do with that!   

Heather Heelis 
Chairman 

 
REMEMBER 
* Ufford Playscheme  
* First week of the summer holidays 2007 
* 10am – 3pm Monday to Friday 
* Tel: 01728 747789 
* e-mail: heatherheelis@tiscali.co.uk 
 

Ufford Playscheme 2006  
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100 Club 

 1st 2nd 3rd 

April Jane Welton Henrietta Kay Oliver Signy 

May John Speedman Oliver Signy Jeff Hallett 

June Lucinda Kay Guy Signy Mr Curtis 

July Brian Stollery Anna Ayris Mrs Incoll 

 
Congratulations to Neil and Sarah Moss on the save arrival of a lovely baby daughter Francesca Lily 
Moss on the 12th May. 
  
We also congratulate Amy and Dan, and sister Daisy Tabitha Kiddy on the safe arrival of Jake William 
Kiddy on the 27th June. 
 
 
It looks as if there is going to be a record number of babies with connections to the village this year. A 
quick glance at the baptismal register reveals a similar number as long ago as 1951! 
 

Kath Hilton’s two grandchildren Connor and Emily were lucky enough to be invited to the 
Queen’s 80th Birthday Party held at Buckingham Palace earlier this summer. Their Uncle 

was dancing as Bert from ‘Mary Poppins’ on the Palace roof among the chimney 
pots. It was a wonderful occasion and will be remembered by the children all their 
lives. ‘Bert’ is now rehearsing with an all American cast in New York for the opening 

night on Broadway on November 16th.  
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Tear off this page and put by your Calendar! 
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Webmaster  Chris Garner�
       www.pettistree.suffolk.gov.uk 

County & District Councillors 
Mrs Clare Aitcheson County Councillor      01394 383759 
 
Mr Paul Callaghan,  District Councillor       01394 389052 
Mr John Perry                                               01394389523 
 
Neighbourhood Watch 
Dave Caudwell           747170               Rogues Cottage 
Mike Sayer                 01394 460 639   4 Hungarian Close 
 
For Crimeline Information, 01473 613611. Current crime 
update available after 5pm on Tuesdays. Call this number to 
find out what is happening in your area. The Parish Police 
Officer can be contacted at Woodbridge Police Station on 
01473 6l3500 
 
Useful People to Contact 

 
Bellringers Mary Gamer 746097 
ChurchWardens Richard Sherrington 747955 
 Jeff Hallett 746210 
Village Hall Booking Sec  Pauline       745030 
Local History Recorder  Joan Peck 
 
The Greyhound Inn  
The Three Tuns 746244 
 
Wickham MarketHealth Centre 0844 477 2557 
 Post Office     746201 
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Recipe  

Thank you to all the contributors to 
this edition of the Village Newsletter. 

And a bigger thank you to those of 
you who met the deadline! 

 
What would you like to see in the 

newsletter? 
 

Please have a look at the web-site.  If 
you would like anything put on it 

please contact 
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Maureen Stollery 
Joan Peck 

GRAISSIN 
 

Easy Pork Terrine recipe from a French friend 
 
1 Kilo pork belly boned and skinned or pork mince 
1 onion 
1 bunch parsley 
1 level soupspoon coarse salt 
 
Process all together and put into a terrine with lid or loaf tin covered with foil 
 
Cook in bain marie at 200C gas 6 for 1½ hours Serve cold as starter or with salad for lunch 
Bon appetit! 
 
Carol Speedman 


